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	Present
	Moira Collett, Academic Registrar (MC), Vivian Insull, Director of Residential Services (VI) Darren Baker, Customer Services and Marketing Manager (DB), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF), Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR) Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB) John Gilfillan, SU Membership Services Manager (JG), Gareth Oughton, SU President (GO), Tamoor Ali, SU VP Academic & Welfare (TA) John Bragaglia, SU VP Sports & Societies (JB), Lucy Sutton, SU VP Finance & Services (LS), Shruti Dudhia, SU VP Student Development (SD)

	Apologies
	Greg Dumbrell, Security Manager (GD)

	In attendance
	Zoe Kent, SU Administrative Assistant (ZK)


	1.
	Introductions
	

	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves. AHR welcomed the group and informed that he had taken over the role of chair from Christine Temple. 
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting (21/09/04)
	

	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record.
	

	
	
	

	3. 
	Matters Arising
	

	
	
	

	
	- Welfare Forum

36/2004 - PR told the group that the MMR vaccinations are now in place. It was noted that Student Support are encouraging students to attend.
It was noted that only 19 students have had the vaccination so far.
37/2004 - It was noted that JG, RF and VI are still working on wording for the safety notices. It was agreed that the signs would be put up within the next 10 days. 

AB informed about the advantages of having a photo machine and said that there would be a one off charge of £2000. MC said it would be the administration that would potentially be a problem and that it would add quite a lot to the initial cost. 

GO stressed the importance of ID for staff, especially the cleaners as they need to prove their identity to students. VI to look into this. 
AHR said that this topic would need to be revisited. He added that in the meantime this could be brought up with the new Director of Information Services (from April 2005)
38/2004 - SD told the group that she had spoken to the Big Yellow Storage Company about sponsoring student lockers but this was at the moment still work in progress. It was noted that the sponsorship money would still not cover the cost of the lockers. 
It was agreed to investigate how much the lockers at the Sports Centre cost to install and add this information to the report. 
39/2004 – The group was informed that CT has stopped E15 immediately charging the upfront fee of £280. 
41/2004 – It was noted that MC found out which departments use formal feedback sheets and that the departmental administrators are doing an annual survey to see how they are being used. TA to meet with Rachel Lucas to see what can happen next.

 
	VI

SD

TA



	
	
	

	4. 
	Feedback from Meetings
	

	
	
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum (Not Applicable)
	

	
	
	

	
	N/A
	

	
	
	

	
	b) Sports Advisory Group (Not Applicable) 
	

	
	
	

	
	N/A
	

	
	
	

	5. 
	Wednesday Afternoon Timetabling 
	

	
	
	

	
	GO told the group that he had spoken to Ivor Crewe about the difficulty of Wednesday afternoons and that he had received about 20-25 complaints from students about this. JB compiled a report on request of Ivor Crewe. MC said the issue had been raised with the Heads of Department and AHR added that it had been requested they look sympathetically on students wishing to leave early for games.  AHR suggested JB should stress in his report the wider context involved such as volunteering and media as well as sport.  
	JB

	6.
	Exam Timetabling
	

	
	
	

	
	SD told the group that Saturday Exams were brought up at the General Meeting. She informed that the opinion was divided on whether they were a good idea. SD formally thanked Nicola for the information she gave about last year’s timetable. 
MC said that Saturday exams will now take place and added that the benefits to students will be considerable as it will greatly reduce the amount of students having to sit two exams in one day. 

AB told the group that the Union had taken the decision to hold the Summer Ball on the 11th June as Students will not have to face exams at this time and the End will still be able to take place.  
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Library Opening for Exams
	

	
	
	

	
	TA told the group that it was agreed the Reading Room would be made available for students 24 hours a day, 7 days a week over the exam period last year but this did not happen. It was stressed that it was imperative the Reading Room was open the required hours this year because of the Saturday exam period. AH to raise this issue with the Librarian     
	AH

	
	
	

	8.
	Southend Students’ Library Rights
	

	
	
	

	
	TA told the group that at the moment, Students at Southend cannot borrow books from our Campus. GO said that this was especially a problem as the library facilities at Southend were not very good and there is no inter-loan facility. AHR to raise with the librarian. 
	AHR

	
	
	

	9.
	Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Facilities
	

	
	
	

	
	LS explained that there was not enough space in the Multi-Faith Chaplaincy for the Islamic Society to be able to celebrate Ramadan appropriately and enquired as to whether a common room could be booked in the evenings for this purpose. MC said that she would look into this but felt it may be unreasonable to prioritise one group. LS said that the Islamic Society need an unlicensed area to use and that if the University continues to recruit students from Eastern countries we need to be able to provide for them. MC to liaise with her team regarding the availability of larger spaces during Ramadan. 
RF thought it was important to keep the chaplaincy a multi-faith chaplaincy. The group agreed with this.  
	MC

MC

	
	
	

	10.
	Accommodation Policies 
	

	
	
	

	
	TA enquired about how student accommodation is allocated. He went on to say he had received complaints from students in Tawney Towers who wanted to know why they had been grouped mainly with people of their own nationality. VI said that every effort is made to mix nationalities but unfortunately only Chinese students had requested to be in the Towers. TA was also concerned that UK postgraduates are not offered accommodation in the Towers. VI agreed to make this option available for postgraduates.      
	VI

	
	
	

	11.
	Quays
	

	
	
	

	
	The Union stressed that last year they were assured payphones would be installed at Quays but this had not yet happened. The Union stressed this should now be an urgent priority.
It was agreed that there should be at least one payphone at Quays in case students cannot use their room phone for whatever reason. DS told the group that prices for this are being found out and a timescale is being drafted of when this is likely to happen. DB to report back to JG.   
TA informed that the path between Campus and the Quays is not very well lit and asked whether panic buttons could be installed along the way so students could use them and alert the cameras to them. TA also requested that signage be put up in the Security Office when security officers are not there.
TA told the group that he had heard rumours that a second assault had taken place along the path. The representatives from Student Support were unaware of the rumours and requested a better level of communication between the Union and the University on these matters. 

LS added that as Quays is advertised as being on campus we have a responsibility to make sure it is safe.     

TA told the group that the Union have started a Human Bus Stop scheme to help students get home safely. It was noted that Estates had been contacted for help with signage for this.
AHR summarised by saying the group should do some more proactive thinking about this subject and try to improve people’s perception of the walk to Quays.  
The Union enquired as to whether the space at Quays which is currently boarded up would be able to be converted into a social space for students. VI said this would not be possible as her office would be moving into this space shortly. 
The Union requested that Social Space be included in the Quays 2 development. It was agreed that a note should be sent to Andrew Nightingale requesting social space at both sets of Quays. JG to do this.  
	DB

JG

	
	
	

	12.
	Phone Services on Campus
	

	
	
	

	
	Dog & Bone  -

The Union told the group that they had received a lot of complaints regarding this phone company including the fact that it is very expensive to make calls, especially for International students. DB to check with estates regarding how long the University is contracted to Dog & Bone.

DB to chase up why the Union cannot sell Dog and Bone phone cards. 

It was noted that students cannot make internet phone calls. GO to speak to Computing Services about why this is the case. 

GO requested some further information on piggybacking from DB.

DB to meet TA and GO Tuesday 9th November. 
It was noted that once this issue has been sorted out the University will send an email to all students explaining how the phonecards are now easier to use.  
	DB

GO

DB

DB



	
	
	

	13.
	Campus Security
	

	
	
	

	
	TA told the group that the doors at Towers are always broken which enables non-students to be able to gain access to the accommodation. 
It was noted that there is also a problem with companies distributing leaflets to the Towers without permission. DB to contact the individual companies involved. 
	DB

	
	
	

	14. 
	Car Parking
	

	
	
	

	
	The Union stated that they have had further complaints regarding student parking at Avon Way. AHR suggested that the Union make their case as strong as possible and submit it to the Travel to Work group. 
The issue was raised over how students are going to be charged the 10p hourly charge for parking on campus. It was noted that this would need to be brought up with Christine Temple, the PVC responsible for parking and transport issues. 
	

	
	
	

	15. 
	SU Minibus Funding & Bus Service to Avon Way
	

	
	
	

	
	It was noted that the number 3 bus service has now been axed which means there will be no direct route to Greenstead from campus. 

The Union reported that they do not receive much funding from the University to run the evening minibus service, therefore the service cannot run for as long as desired. 

AB reported that the Union have just recruited a second driver. AB said that the purpose of the service needed to be clarified. It was suggested that the main priority should be to provide a service to students that have been using our venues and ensure they get home safely.

AHR suggested that more pressure should be put on the bus companies to improve the bus network, working with the Colchester Travel Club.   


	

	
	
	

	18.
	AOB 
	

	
	
	

	
	JG informed the group that the Union made a successful bid to the Home Office and received £80,000 for community volunteering. It was noted that the Union are now liaising with the University to see how the money can best be used. 

AHR requested to see a copy of the bid. He suggested that publicity be developed to ensure the community is aware of what the money will be used for.
AHR reported that he is unable to make the next USUCON meeting on the 25th November. The next meeting has now been re-scheduled to the 1st February 2004.
	JG

	
	
	

	19.
	The Date of the next meeting will be the 1st February 2004 at 1.30pm in the Vice Chancellor’s boardroom
	

	
	
	


